
TRAVEL REQUIREMENTS 

Effective August 14, 2023 Foreign Nationals shall be allowed entry into the Philippines

provided they: 

1. Are holders of passports valid for at least six (6) months at the time of arrival;

2. Have a return or outbound ticket to their country of origin or next country of destination

3. Have filled out the form within 72 hours prior to your departure on https://etravel.gov.ph/

The https://etravel.gov.ph/ is the ONLY OFFICIAL registration website for all international inbound travelers to 

the Philippines. 

Prior to Departure 

• Every traveler, including children, should each have an e travel registration.

• For travelers who do not have an address in the Philippines, you may put your company
address or the hotel address you will stay in.

Note: etravel.gov.ph now replaces the One Health Pass and remains mandatory for all 
travelers, Filipino and non-Filipino alike. The Embassy would like to remind the public that this 
website is FREE OF CHARGE and to be vigilant in recognizing fraudulent websites.

For International Arrivals in the Philippines: Presentation of vaccination status and vaccination 
certificate for COVID-19 is no longer required. All arriving international travelers are accepted 
regardless of their vaccination status.

Upon Arrival

1. Proceed to the One-Stop-Shop Holding Area for a briefing on health and safety protocols.
2. Proceed to the Bureau of Immigration for arrival clearance then to baggage claim and

customs inspection.

While Inflight: Fill out the Arrival Card and Customs Declaration Form provided by the flight 
attendant. 

https://etravel.gov.ph/


Frequently Asked Questions

What is the eTravel System?

The eTravel System is a digital single data collection platform for passengers arriving in and departing from the 
Philippines, which shall be utilized for border control, health surveillance, and economic data analysis.

What is the official website of the eTravel System?

The https://etravel.gov.ph is the only official website of eTravel.

Who are required to register or update in the eTravel?

The following shall be required to register/update in the eTravel System, except foreign diplomats, and their 
dependents, foreign dignitaries, and members of their delegation, 9(e) visa holders, and holders of diplomatic and 
official/service passport:

Arriving Filipino and foreign crewmembers;
Arriving Filipino and foreign passengers; and
Departing Filipino passengers.

Do I need to pay to update or register with the eTravel?

No. eTravel regisration/update is absolutely free of charge, hence, it does not collect or require any form of online 
payment. Beware of fake, fraudulent, or scam websites/entities which require payment upon registration/updating. 
Please report all those who claim otherwise to the Cybercrime Investigation and Coordinating Center (CICC) through 
this link: https://cicc.gov.ph/report/

Do I need to download an application to use the eTravel?

No. eTravel is a web-based online platform that is mobile-responsive. You can open the eTravel through either a 
mobile or a computer internet browser using smartphones, tablets, laptops, or personal computers.

https://etravel.gov.ph/entry-guidelines



